## SHELTON STATE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

JUNIOR COLLEGE DIVISION
Lucy Kubiszyn May 16, 1988

202 SKYLAND BLVD. TUSCALOOSA, AL 35405

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW .... EARLY REGISTRATION FOR FALL QUARTER AT THE JUNIOR COLLEGE IS AUGUST 11-12. REGISTRATION IS SEPTEMBER 1 AND CLASSES BEGIN SEPTEMBER 6.

WOMEN'S COMMISSION TO SPONSOR FINAL TOWN MEETING

The Commission on the Status of Women for the City of Tuscaloosa will sponsor its final town meeting on Tuesday, May 17, at 7 p.m. at the Junior College Division of Shelton State Community College, 202 Skyland Blvd.

Over the past few months, the Commission has met with women in five of the seven city districts. The purpose of these meetings has been to determine the problems and concerns facing the women of Tuscaloosa.

From information gathered at these meetings, the Women's Commission will published a report which will be given to the Tuscaloosa City Council along with specific recommendations of solutions to these problems.

Although this meeting will target women in Districts 6 and 7, all women within the city are urged to attend since this will be the final opportunity to gather information on these issues.

Bill Lanford and Tommy Dockery, councilmen from these two districts, will be at the meeting along with other members of the Tuscaloosa City Council.

Chairing this meeting will be Lucy Kubiszyn, commissioner of District 6, and Rhoda Johnson, commissioner District 7. Bettie Woods-Long currently serves as chair of the Women's Commission for 1988.

The Commission on the Status of Women for the City of Tuscaloosa, or the Women's Commission, is an advisory commission appointed by the Tuscaloosa City Council. The purpose of the organization is to determine the needs of the women of this area, to make recommendations to the City Council, and to work to improve the lives of these women. ------------EARLY REGISTRATION FOR SUMMER

QUARTER IS MAY 18-20. REGISTRATION IS JUNE 3 AND CLASSES BEGIN JUNE 6.

-----LPN

HOSTS BLOOD DRIVE

THE weekend practical nursing class will host a Red Cross blood Drive on Tuesday, May 17, from 8:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. at the Victor Poole learning Resource Center on the campus of the Technical Division.

The need for blood is increasing each year in Alabama.

Yet, the number of people who donate is decreasing. Please make the commitment to donate blood and consider donating several times each year. We need Your Help. Someone's life depends on you!

YES, WE WILL TEACH ENGLISH 101 AND 102 AT SHELTON STATE THIS SUMMER!

ORGANIZATION AT SHELTON STATE

A new student organization for individuals with physical or learning disabilities or with health-related problems is being formed at Shelton State Community College. Janet Gregory and Debbie Grimes, faculty sponsors, may be contacted for more information on the organization.

## NEW PHI THETA KAPPA OFFICERS ANNOUNCED

CAMILLE HUGHES HAS BEEN NAMED THE NEW PRESIDENT OF PHI THETA KAPPA, NATIONAL JUNIOR COLLEGE HONORARY, AT SHELTON STATE. OTHER OFFICERS INCLUDE CHUCK PLOWMAN AND DEBBIE PLOWMAN, CO-VICE PRESIDENTS; DAVID MOORE, VICE PRESIDENT; BETTY ODELL, RECORDING SECRETARY; DIANA CARLSON, CORRESPONDING SECRETARY; STEPHANIE LATHUM AND ALLISON HOUSTON, CO-TREASURERS; LEIGH KARNELL AND MELISSA HARTLEY, CO-HISTORIANS.

\_\_\_\_\_\_

## SUMMER SOUNDS

SHELTON STATE will again be one of the sponsors for the SUMMER SOUNDS SERIES this summer. The first performance will be Foxxy Fatts and company on May 29, at 6 pm. at the Riverside Amphitheatre. Other sponsors include Michelob, Michelob Light, First Alabamaq Bank, and Wual-91.5 FM.

HONORS NIGHT AND GRADUATION SCHEDULED AT JUNIOR COLLEGE

The annual honors night and college graduation exercises have been scheduled at the Junior College Division at Shelton State. Honors night will be Friday, May 20, at 7 p.m. At that time students who have achieved academically at the college will be recognized.

Senator Ryan DeGraffenreid will be the keynote speaker for joint graduation exercises between the Technical and Junior College Divisions of the college. Graduation will be Wednesday, May 25, at the Bama Theatre.

FIRE COLLEGE TO DEMONSTRATE FIRE FIGHTING OF PROPANE FIRES

A NEW and exciting training session at the Fire College will be held on Monday, June 6, at 6 p.m. at the Fire College drill area behind University Mall.

Enrollees at the Fire College will practice skills they hopefully will have have to use in fighting propane fires, according to Robert Hagler, director of the Fire College.

This training session will be an actual exercise in dealing with a propane gas fire. The propane industry is relatively new; suppliers and dealers have already had special training in handling the fuel and the safety record has been sufficiently good that few firemen have had occasion to gain experience in combating this type of fire.

The demonstration is being held for the firemen by Ranger Insurance Companies of Houston Texas, the leading insurer of propane dealers in the United States, and is sponsored by the State Fire College.